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AGENDA 
 
Meeting: Tidworth Area Board 

Place: Memorial Hall, Ludgershall 

Date: Monday 23 September 2019 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 

 
Including the Parishes of Chute, Chute Forest, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne, 
Kingston, Enford, Everleigh, Fittleton, Ludgershall, Netheravon, Tidcombe and Fosbury, 
and Tidworth. 

 

The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. 
The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the 

opportunity to do so. 
 

   If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, 
please contact your Democratic Services Officer. 

 
Refreshments and networking opportunity from 6:30pm  

 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services 

Officer), direct line 01249 706612 or email kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115 

 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
                                               Cllr Mark Connolly, Tidworth 
                         Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, The Collingbournes and Netheravon 
                    Cllr Chris Williams, Ludgershall and Perham Down - Chairman 
 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/


Page 2 

 

 

RECORDING AND BROADCASTING NOTIFICATION 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 

Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv.  At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 

sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

 

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of 

those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 

 

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

 

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 

Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 

from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 

accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 

 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 

available on request. 

 

http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv/
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Items to be considered Time 

1   Chairman's Welcome, Announcements and Introductions 
(Pages 1 - 4) 

7:00pm 

 Chairman’s Announcements: 
 

 Recycling Week 2019 
 

 How Dementia Friendly is Wiltshire? 
 

 

2   Apologies for Absence  
 

 

3   Declarations of Interest   

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations 
granted by the Standards Committee 
 

 

4   Minutes (Pages 5 - 12)  

 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 18 July 
2019 
 

 

5   Police update (Pages 13 - 28)  

 Inspector Liz Coles 
 

 

6   MCI Overview   

 Guy Benson - MCI Programme Lead Corporate Assurance & 
Programmes, Wiltshire Council & Alistair Cunningham - Executive 
Director Growth, Investment & Place, Wiltshire Council 
 

 

7   Fire & Rescue update (Pages 29 - 36)  

 Station Manager Dave Adamson 
 

 

8   Cross Plains Surgery Closure update   

 Jo Cullen – NHS Wiltshire 
 

 

9   Ludgershall Castle Practice Surgery - facilities update   

 Chrissie Williams  
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10   Health & Wellbeing Pastoral Teams   

 Rev’d Tim Laundon & Hannah Gray from Macmillan 
 

 

11   Youth Project Funding   

 Sarah Gregson – Salisbury Museum & Laura Dixey - Young 
People's Team Leader, Wiltshire Council 
 

 

12   Paths For All update   

 Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling 
 

 

13   Community Engagement Manager Update   

 Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager 
 

 

14   TCAP Thematic Group Updates   

  Health & Wellbeing Group – Reia Jones 

 Dementia Action Alliance – Brian Pratt 

 Older Person & Carers Champion – Tony Pickernell 

 Multi Agency Forum – Richard Rogers 

 Multi Faith Group – Col Jamie Balls 

 Sports and Leisure Group - Col Jamie Balls 
 

 

15   Community Transport Group Update (Pages 37 - 46)  

 Cllr Mark Connolly 
 

 

16   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and 
other Partners (Pages 47 - 52) 

 

 To receive any updates 
 

 

17   Grant Funding (Pages 53 - 60)  

 To determine any applications for Community Area Grants. 
 
Everleigh village requesting £462 for a defibrillator 
 
 
Tidworth Community Area Partnership requesting £800 to run 
area awards event 
 
 

 



Page 5 

 

Friends of Ludgershall requesting £1,307 to help provide trips 
and lunches for the members of the group 
 
 

History group requesting £1,000 for Winifred Dixon – printing 
of talks in booklet 
 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?
gid=3425 
 
 
Fittleton Parish Council requesting £500 for picnic benches in 
Park 
 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?
gid=3416 
 

Wiltshire Creative requesting £5,000 to fund 1 year of free arts 
activity aimed at young people (music, drama, graffiti, theatre, 
animation) 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?
gid=3367  

 
Collingbourne Cricket Club requesting £999 for youth 
equipment 
 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?
gid=3360 
 
 
The Wellington Academy requesting £5,000 for pitch 
improvements 
 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?
gid=3346 
 
 
Youth Funding 

Salisbury Museum requesting £3,308 to run photography 
sessions with young people at risk in cooperation with Youth 
Offending Team 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_youth_grants/grant_deta
il.php?gid=733 
 
. 

http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3425
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3425
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3416
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3416
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3367
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3367
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3360
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3360
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3346
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=3346
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_youth_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=733
http://thematrix.wiltshire.council/areaboard_youth_grants/grant_detail.php?gid=733
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18   Date of Next Meeting  9:00pm 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Monday 25 
November at the Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 

 

 



Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Recycling Week 2019 

Web 
contact: 

https://www.recyclenow.com/recycling-knowledge/recycle-week-campaign  

 
 

Now in its 17th year, Recycle Now's Recycle Week campaign is a celebration 
of recycling. 
 
The aim of the week is to encourage everyone to recycle more, by helping to 
understand the benefits of recycling items from all around the home and by 
offering tips and suggestions to make it easier to recycle! 
 
Recycle Week 2019 will be full of action asking people to rinse, crush, squash, 
sort and separate. In the bathroom, the kitchen, the office and the great 
outdoors. Getting them to do something powerful and radical that will really 
make a difference. 
 
 
This year's theme: Recycling. It’s in our own hands 
 
In 2018 Britain woke up to recycling.  
 
2019 is the year we’re taking action. 
 
The theme will be 'Recycling. It's in our own hands' and the campaign will run 
from 23rd to 29th September. 
 
Wiltshire Council will be issuing a series of social media posts via its 
Facebook and Twitter accounts, aimed at reminding residents of the wide 
range of materials that they can recycle through the council’s kerbside 
collection schemes, household recycling centres, as well as making better use 
of charity re-use shops, and methods to help reducing our reliance on single-
use plastics and other packaging. 
 
 
For residents:  
 
Wiltshire Council’s website contains lots of useful information to support its 
residents in recycling as much of the waste they generate as possible: 
 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/recycling  
 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/what-happens-to-recycling  
 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/household-recycling-centres  
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Recycle Now’s website also has a range of valuable resources and some can 
be accessed via the following links:  
 
For businesses:  
 
https://www.recyclenow.com/recycling-knowledge/getting-started/recycling-at-
work  
 
For schools:  
 
https://www.recyclenow.com/recycling-knowledge/getting-started/recycling-at-
school  
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Subject: How Dementia Friendly is Wiltshire? 

Web 
contact: 

https://www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/report/2019-07-24/how-dementia-friendly-
wiltshire  

 
 

Healthwatch Wiltshire's latest report is now available online. It gathered the 
views and experiences of more than 100 people in the county who are 
affected by dementia. 
 
“How Dementia Friendly is Wiltshire?” focuses on two elements - how local 
dementia friendly initiatives are working to make their area more dementia 
friendly, and how much those living with dementia feel they benefit from them.  
 
Healthwatch Wiltshire visited 15 community groups across Wiltshire and 
invited people to take part in a survey or a 1:1 interview to gather their 
feedback. 
 
The report details what people living with dementia and their carers value 
most about dementia friendly initiatives and can be accessed via the link 
above.  
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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: TIDWORTH AREA BOARD 

Place: Enford Village Hall, Longstreet, Enford, SN9 6DD 

Date:  18 July 2019 

Start Time: 7.00 pm 

Finish Time: 8.40 pm 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to: 

Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services Officer), Tel: 01249 706612 or (e-mail) 
kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Christopher Williams (Chairman), Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling and Cllr Mark Connolly 
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager 
Kev Fielding – Democratic Services Officer 
 
Town and Parish Councillors 
Everleigh Parish Council – Denis Bottomley 
Ludgershall Town Council – Mike Giles, Janet White & Owen White 
Netheravon & Fittleton Parish Council – Mary Towle, David Burke & Sheila Symes 
Tidworth Town Council – Sue Fell, Steve Fell & Brian Pratt     

 
Partners 
Wiltshire Police – Inspector Liz Coles 
Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service – Dave Adamson 
Tidworth Garrison – Lt Col Nick Turner 
Wiltshire CCG – Jo Cullen 
TCAP – Tony Pickernell 
St James, Ludgershall & Holy Trinity, Tidworth - Rev Tim Laundon 

 
Total in attendance: 32 
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28   Election of the Chairman 

 Cllr Chris Williams was appointed as Chairman for 2019/20. 
 

29   Election of the Vice-Chairman 

 Cllr Mark Connolly was appointed as Vice-Chairman for 2019/20. 
 

30   Chairman's Welcome, Announcements and Introductions 

 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Tidworth Area Board 
and thanked Enford Village Hall for hosting.  
 
The following Chairman’s Announcements contained in the agenda pack were 
noted: 
 

 Winter Weather Provisions 
 

 Highways Improvements and Traffic Survey Requests 
 

31   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence were received from Humph Jones - Tidworth Town 
Council, Riea Jones – Tidworth Community Area Partnership and Michael Mead 
– St James Church. 
 

32   Declarations of Interest 

 There were none. 
 

33   Minutes 

 Decision 
 

 The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 15 May 2019 were 
agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

34   Appointments to Outside Bodies and Working Groups 

 The following appointments to outside bodies and working groups for 
the forthcoming year were made: 
 

 Community Area Transport Group – Cllr Mark Connolly 

 Tidworth Community Area Partnership – Cllr Chris Williams 
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 Tidworth Leisure Centre Executive Committee - Cllr Chris Williams 

 Local Youth Network (LYN) – Cllr Chris Williams 

 Wellington Academy Governing Body - Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling 

 TCAP Health & Wellbeing Group - Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling & Cllr Chris 
Williams 
 

35   CCG update 

 
Jo Cullen - Director of Primary and Urgent Care for Wiltshire CCG outlined 
recent changes at the Cross Plains Surgery in Tidworth. 

Points made included: 

 

 That the Cross Plain Health Centre had faced considerable staffing 
challenges over recent months which had resulted in the decision to stop 
providing general practice services from the Tidworth branch from 19 July 
2019. 

 The challenges of trying to recruit GPs in the local area. 

 That the CCG was working with the Castle Practice and other local 
general practices to re-register patients. 

  

The concerns of the Area Board members and local residents were noted by the 
CCG. 
 
It was agreed that Jo Cullen would be invited to the September Area Board 
meeting to give a further update. 
 

36   Police Update 

 The written update was noted from Inspector Liz Coles. 
 

37   Fire & Rescue Update 

 The written update was noted. 
 

38   Paths for All - update 

 Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling gave the Paths for All update. 
 
Points made included: 
 

 That the Steering Group had recently met in Collingbourne Kingston for 
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it’s second meeting. 
 

 That the group continued to gain momentum. 
 

 Next meeting planned for Wednesday 2 October in Ludgershall. 
 

39   Army Rebasing - update 

 The written Army Rebasing update from Lt Col Nick Turner was noted. 
 

40   Community Engagement Manager Update 

 Richard Rogers – Community Area Manager. 
 
Points made included: 
 
Minor changes to grants system from September 
 

 H & WB and LYN projects over £1,000 require match funding as the norm 
– coming into line with capital projects. – Some commissioning projects 
may be excluded. 

 

 Commercial and statutory organisations can access funding but only 
when they are demonstrating community benefit e.g. apprenticeship 
project with Garage. 

 

 We will remove the maximum of applying to 3 Area Boards approach – to 
allow role out of successful projects. 

 

 In all cases the elected members can, when there is good reason, 
override this criteria. 
 

 

 Dementia Action Alliance – next meeting to be held in September. 
 

 Youth network – next meeting to be arranged in the autumn. 
 

 Armed Forces Weekend – Tapestry, incorporated the Tidworth War 
Memorial, Tidworth Town Crest and the Fusilier Hackle 

 
The Chairman thanked Richard Rogers for his update. 
 

41   TCAP Thematic Group Updates 

 Health & Wellbeing Group  
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 Continued issues re Army rebasing and the lack of local dental practices. 
 
 
Dementia Action Alliance – Brian Pratt 
 

 Lots of good things going on with local school pupils providing 
entertainment for café users. 

 
 
Older Person & Carers Champion – Tony Pickernell 
 

 The importance of ensuring that older people get re-registered with a new 
GP after the Cross Plains issue. 

 

 That the Link Service was still looking for volunteer drivers. 
 
 
Multi Faith Group – Lt Col Nick Turner 
 

 That Lt Col Turner was working with Rev Tim Laundon on various local 
issues. 

 

 Ongoing work to improve links with the Garrison and local schools 
 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
 

42   Community Transport Group Update 

  Next meeting Monday 22 July. 
 

43   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and other Partners 

 NHS Wiltshire – The written report was noted. 
 
 
Healthwatch Wiltshire – The written report was noted. 
 
 
Tidworth Town Council 
 

 Tidworth Town Festival – Saturday 20 July. 
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Netheravon Parish Council 
 

 That the village had had a good response for volunteers to help with 
“Netheravon in Bloom”. 

 
 
Army 
 

 That the “Drumbeat” magazine was being revived – it was planned to run 
a short survey to find out what people wanted from the magazine. 

 
 
Rev Tim Laundon 
 

 That the first phase of the new church digital system had been carried out 
– it was planned to put the data on to database on the church website. 

 
 
Everleigh Parish Council – The written report was noted. 
 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
 

44   Community Area Grants 

 The Wiltshire Councillors considered the following grant funding applications: 
 
Community Area Grant Funding 
 
Decision 
Buzz Action Foundation awarded £1,000 for Buzz Action Roadshow 
Equipment Grant. 
 
 
Decision 
Netheravon Wanderers Footbal Club awarded £993.94 for Netheravon 
Wanderers Football Club Goal posts and line marking equipment. 
 
 
Youth Funding 
 
Decision 
Collingbourne Cricket Club awarded £1,000 for Youth Cricket Playing and 
Coaching Equipment. 
 
Decision 
T2a awarded £685 for Young Person’s Photographic Project. 
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Health & Wellbeing Grant Funding 
 
Decision 
The Castle Practice awarded £1,000 for Over 75s Health and Wellbeing 
Event 
 
 
Councillor Initiative Funding 
 
Cllr Chris Williams awarded £3,000 for Tidworth Leisure Centre – 
Children’s Gymnastics School. 
 
 
Delegated Decision 
 
The follow delegated decision was noted by the Wiltshire Councillors: 
 
Decision 
Tidworth Community Area Blue Light Day awarded £400. 
 

45   Date of Next Meeting 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Monday 23 
September at the Memorial Hall, Ludgershall. 
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WILTSHIRE POLICE 

For Public Use 

CPT Area Briefing 
Wiltshire South East Community Policing 

 

PERFORMANCE 

 

 

 

Wiltshire South and South East CPTs - crime and incident demand for the 12 months to July 2019 
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 Force-wide  
 

 Wiltshire Police has reduced the volume of recorded crime by 1% in the 12 months to July 19 and 

continues to have one of the lowest crime rates in the country.  

 

 Our service delivery remains consistently good. 

 

 In July, we received 9,653 999 calls which we answered within 4 seconds on average and 14,474 

101 calls which we answered within 1 minutes 44 seconds on average.  

  

 In July, we also attended 1,862 emergency incidents within 10 minutes and 49 seconds on 

average.  

 

 Wiltshire Police has seen a 26% reduction in vehicle crime and 20 per cent in burglary in the 12 

months to June 2019. These are the most improved trends in the country.  

 

 The Crime Survey of England & Wales recently ranked Wiltshire as one of the top forces nationally 

for public confidence. It covers the 12 months to December 2018 The publication can be found 

here: WWW.CRIMESURVEY.CO.UK 

 

For more information on Wiltshire Police’s performance please visit: 

PCC’s Website - https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/article/1847/Performance 

HMICFRS Website - https://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmicfrs/police-forces/wiltshire/ 

Police.uk - https://www.police.uk/wiltshire 
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 Area specific 
 

 
Wiltshire South/ South East CPT Demand Overview – 12 months to July 2019 

 

 

54190054752 

 

Supporting CSW continues to be a focus for the South-East Hub. 

 

 

54190049070 

 

On 23rd May additional patrols commenced on Station Road, Tidworth. Relation to ASB & Possible drug 

use. The patrol continues with 129 patrols to date. 
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54190064757 

 

On 4th July additional patrols commenced on Sidbury Circular Estate,  Tidworth following a small burglary 

series. This patrol is ongoing and to date 73 patrols have been actioned. 

 

 

54190057957 

 

On 9th July we commenced additional patrols to address parking issues across the Archers Gate/Kingsgate 

Estates. In particular around Amesbury Archer School. Words of advice have been given and will continue 

across the estates. The local officers will be present on the first day of term. The situation will be closely 

monitored over the coming months. To date 18 patrols have been actioned. 

 

54190071668 

 

Following a small series of damage to motor vehicles, a patrol commenced on 22nd July around the 

Kennet Road area, Tidworth. The patrol concluded on 9th August with 28 patrols. 

 

54190071667 

 

On 22nd July we commenced a patrol in Durrington, covering the Rec Ground & The Ham. Due to 

complaints of abusive language, littering and consumption of alcohol. The patrol concluded on 9th August. 

40 patrols took place. 

 

54190072443 

 

The patrol for the Mill Pond Figheldean opened up again on 24th July. To date 32 patrols have taken 
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place. 

 

54190072968 

 

Ram, Tidworth. This patrol commenced on 25th July. To date 11 patrols have taken place, these were on 

request to assist in dispersal at the end of the evening. 

 

54190076966 

 

Following complaints of ASB at the new Great Amber Play Park, we started a patrol on 5th August. To date 

28 patrols have taken place.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HIGH LEVEL CPT UPDATES:  

 

UPDATES FROM INSPECTOR COLES 

 

 Myself and my deputy have now been in post for almost 8 weeks and wanted to update with some 

of the work we have been doing. 

 

 I have recently met with a representative of the Amesbury Residents Committee (ARC); to discuss 

any concerns they may have. The meeting was very productive and I was able to advise that over 

the last 6 months, here have been 35 offences recorded for the Amesbury area, this was looking at 

Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays between the hours of 2000 – 0500 hours.  
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 I am pleased to report that all of these offences were low level ASB and none of them were serious 

incidents. I fully appreciate that some offences may have gone unreported and that ASB can be 

extremely distressing and frustrating for those people living locally. 

 

 During the meeting we discussed ways of reporting and specifically the new option of online 

reporting, which is available at https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Report_a_crime  This is a new facility 

so we would be keen to receive any feedback from those of you who use it in the future. 

 

 Myself and my deputy have visited most of the licensed premises in Amesbury and we received a 

very positive welcome from all of them, they are keen to work with the Community to help work 

through any issues or concerns. 

 

 We have also been in consultation with licensees in Salisbury and are looking at bringing the Best 

Bar None (http://bbnuk.com/) to Salisbury and Amesbury, this is a national scheme that looks to 

provide some consistency across an area and professionalise license premises where required. 

Many of our premises in Amesbury may already be doing many of the elements required, however 

this accreditation tests this and provides advice and support where required, a very positive 

initiative that everyone I spoke to seemed keen to be involved with.  

 

 We have also started to build strong relationships with our military colleagues, including the MOD 

and military police; Lucy Thorne has taken responsibility for this and is working hard to identify 

ways we can work more efficiently. Our military colleagues have been extremely welcoming and are 

also keen for us to work together.  

 

 I am looking to try and re-launch the Community Messaging platform, this is a great tool that can 

keep people updated with local news and also assist with the detection of crime. For example, we 

are encouraging people, both businesses and private to sign up and register their CCTV, this then 

allows us to do a search of a specific area and identify where footage may be located to assist us 

in our investigations.  
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 The link to sign up is below, however our PCSOs will always be available to assist people in signing 

up. 

https://www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/pages/2786/1/About.html.  

 

 

 I am also in discussions regarding a possible street pastor scheme in Amesbury; this is something 

that works well in other areas, so is definitely worth exploring. 

 

 Over the last few weeks, we have executed two warrants in the Amesbury area following 

intelligence gathered by our teams, and have recently successfully captured two burglaries 

following creeper burglaries in Durrington. 

 

 I have also visited The Ram in Tidworth, where I received a warm welcome and we had some good 

conversations about how we can work together in the future. 

 

 I attended Amesbury Town Council meeting and Lucy Thorne attended Tidworth Town council 

meeting, (this was mainly due to them being on the same day). We both received a friendly 

welcome and it was clear how importance our presence was. I intend to have a representative at 

each of these meetings and look forward to attending Ludgershall Town’s Council meeting on 10th 

September 2019. 

 

Community Updates 

 PCSO Pippa Brewer carried out a bike security marking event in Amesbury, 18 bikes were marked 

this time and we hope to have more of these events in the coming months. So look out for details. 
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 The 18th July 2019 saw Blue Light Day in Tidworth and Ludgershall. Where around 640 children 

from local primary schools attended and interacted with Wiltshire Police, RMP and the Fire Service. 

This photo shows some great partnership working. 
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Day in the life of PCSO Daniel Catterick 

PCSO Catterick and PC Scott from Team 1 Amesbury begun their day on 3rd August with a briefing at 

7am! The briefing is where we discuss our plans and roles for the shift.  

This was following by a foot patrol around Ludgershall and Ludgershall castle. (Picture below) We then 

patrolled the scenic route along Salisbury plain. 

Next we were dispatched to a Burglary in progress and followed this up with a trip to Lugershall fete to 

show off the police car to the local children. 

Our next tasking was to a disorder in Ludgershall then followed by a call to assist Nicholas and his 

fantastic Vintage car which PC Scott had the pleasure of driving. (Picture below)Nicholas was more than 

happy for us to share this moment with you all.  

Finally our shift concluded with a foot patrol around Tidworth.  

As we write this post, we are busy finishing our paperwork and handing over to Team 2 who will see 

you all safely through the evening. 
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Team 5 AMESBURY executed a warrant in Sandell Place, Amesbury on 3rd August. Drugs, weapons and 

cash were seized. One male was arrested and went to Melksham Custody. 
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Officers from Team 2 were out on the 09/08/2019 conducting speed checks along LONDON ROAD, 

SHREWTON. This is a 30mph zone and in the space of 40 minutes 1x motorist was given words of advice 

regarding his speed. 
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YOUR CPT – Wiltshire South East

 

       

Inspector Liz Coles   Sergeant Lucy Thorne 

 

Community Co-ordinators: 

      

PC Lucy Wileman (Amesbury Town, Tidworth and Ludgershall) 

 

 

PC Juliet Cox (Amesbury Rural, Durrington, Bulford, Larkhill and Figheldean) 
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 Any upcoming surgeries or meetings planned 

 

20/09/2019, Ludgershall Coffee morning at the Memorial Hall, PCSO AKEHURST to attend 1030-1130  

24/09/2019, Netheravon Coffee morning at the Phoenix Hall, PCSO AKEHURST to attend 1030-1130 

23/10/2019, Netheravon Coffee morning at the Phoenix Hall, PCSO AKEHURST to attend 1030-1130 

25/10/2019, Ludgershall Coffee morning, PCSO AKEHURST to attend 1030-1130 

 

You can find out more about Wiltshire South East CPT, including news stories and contacts for local 

officers, on our website: https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/WiltshireSouthEast 

 

 

LOCAL PRIORITIES 

 

PRIORITIES FOR WILTSHIRE SOUTH EAST CPT UPDATE 

Priority 1:  

Date set – August 2019 

Location – South-East CPT Hub 

Summary – The South-East Hub understands the 

importance of speeding in our area and the benefit of our 

Community Speed watch Team… We are currently reviewing 

how we can assist our CSW volunteers and together, work 

to make our roads safer. 

  

 

14th August 2019 

I have met with CSW volunteers from 

Collingbourne Kingston where we 

discussed some of their concerns. 

I have also met with residents in 

Shrewton, again to discuss their 

concerns. 

My message is that we need to manage 

enforcement by ensuring we have a 

joint intel led approach to allow me to 

focus on an area at the right time. 
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Priority 2:  

Date set - August 2019 

Location – Tidworth and Ludgershall 

Summary – There are currently concerns with some youths 

who are believed to be involved in County Lines in this area. 

This issue is being managed by a multi-agency approach 

with us all working together to protect the vulnerable 

people involved, whilst ensuring that people committing 

criminal offences are dealt with appropriately through the 

Judicial process. I would encourage members of the public 

in this area to report any concerning behaviour they may 

witness through their local PCSO or by dialling 101. 

14th August 2019  

Following some proactive work, I am 

pleased to report that we do not have a 

County Line running in Tidworth and 

Ludgershall. However this does not 

mean we stop our activity and are 

continuing to carry out patrols and 

proactive policing to manage the ASB 

in the area. 

Priority 3:  

Date set - August 2019 

Location – Amesbury & Tidworth  

Summary- Strengthen relationships between local police 

and Military colleagues. 

As all local residents will be aware, the 2020 Military 

rebasing is underway.  This will bring an increase of 

personnel into the local community. Historically we have a 

good relationship with military however over the coming 

months we hope to build on this and work even closer with 

the Royal Military Police, Ministry of Defence police and the 

Garrison commander.  

We aim to increase joint patrols with 

the RMP focusing on Amesbury Town 

centre and the Garrison commander has 

increased his community mornings from 

one morning a month in Tidworth to 

also include one morning a month in 

Amesbury, this is an opportunity for the 

local communities including local 

licenced premises to attend and discuss 

and concerns or queries they may have 

about the rebasing.  
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HIGH LEVEL PCC UPDATES   

 Pay increase - Police Officers are to receive a 2.5% pay increase as agreed by the Government. 

This is welcome news and well deserved, I only hope that the same increase is also afforded to 

police staff as well. However, it is expected that we will have to meet this increase from existing 

Wiltshire Police budgets and that no further funding will come from the Government to fund this 

rise, which is disappointing and I continue to lobby the Government for fairer funding in Wiltshire.  

 PCSOs - Last month Wiltshire Police Federation, which represents police officers within the Force, 

wrote an open letter suggesting that the Force should ‘axe PCSOs’ and recruit police constables 

instead. Both the Chief and I strongly refuted this suggestion. We both recognise the key role that 

PCSOs play in community engagement, intelligence gathering and supporting the most vulnerable. 

The role of a PCSO is a completely different one to that of a police constable and they play a key 

role in our community policing teams.  

 Additional police officers - I was pleased to hear the new Prime Minister’s commitment to 

policing and his promise of 20,000 additional police officers in the next three years. We don’t know 

what this will look like in terms of how many more we will get in Wiltshire but I trust that more 

detail will soon be forthcoming. I do have some concerns around the practicalities of recruiting so 

many officers in such a short period of time and it certainly won’t happen overnight, with it taking 

around a year to recruit and train an officer before they’re able to go on the beat, but his 

commitment to strengthening our police forces is welcome nonetheless.  

 

HIGH LEVEL FORCE UPDATES 

 Youth crime – A Government report into the increase in youth violence has been welcomed by the 

Force. Chief Constable Kier Pritchard has said that although there hasn’t been a significant increase 

in Wiltshire, it is still a concerning issue for local people. He is calling for a multi-agency approach 

and focused on the need to engage with young people to help prevent them from falling into a 

life of crime. 

 Rural crime – Wiltshire has bucked the national trend when it comes to rural crime, recording a 

36% year-on-year drop when it comes to the amount of money this type of crime is costing 
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people in the county. This is believed to be due to the focus our Rural Crime Team has placed on 

crime prevention advice, including the encouragement of CCTV, anti-poaching ditches and the 

installation of GPS trackers on equipment. 

 Domestic abuse – As part of our Summer Demand campaign, we have been focusing on 

highlighting the important topic of domestic abuse and making sure victims know how to access 

the support available. There is also a focus on encouraging friends and neighbours to report 

concerns to the police. You can read more online:  

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/article/4820/VIDEO-What-to-do-if-you-have-concerns-your-

neighbour-is-being-abused-by-a-partner

 

GET INVOLVED 

 

 You can keep up to date with the latest news 

in your area by signing up to our Community 

Messaging service – www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk 

 

 You can follow your CPT on social media 

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Followus 

 

 More information on your CPT area can be 

found here: www.wiltshire.police.uk  and here 

www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk  

  

 

 

 

  

 FEEDBACK/ACTIONS TAKEN 
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DORSET & WILTSHIRE FIRE & RESCUE SERVICE 

TIDWORTH AREA BOARD REPORT 23/09/19 

 

Community Safety Plan 

DWFRS Community Safety Plan can be found on the DWFRS website; 

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/ 

 

Prevention 

We are committed to making a real difference to the lives of people in Dorset and Wiltshire. Our 

aim is to reduce the level of risk and harm to our communities from fire, targeting those most at 

risk. We do this primarily through our Safe and Well visits. 

 

A Safe and Well visit is FREE and normally lasts about one hour covering topics such as: 
 

 Using electricity safely 

 Cooking safely 

 Making an escape plan 

 What to do if there is a fire 

 Keeping children safe 

 Good practice – night time routine and other points relevant to you 

 Identifying and discussing any further support the occupier may need  

 

Are you or anyone you know: - 

 Over the age of 65? 

 Need a smoke detector? 

 Have a long-term health condition? 

 Suffer from poor hearing or sight loss? 

 Would you struggle to escape in the event of a fire? 

If you can answer yes to more than one of these questions, then please call us on  

0800 038 2323 or visit https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/ 

Page 29

Agenda Item 7

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/
https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/


    
 

 

 

Protection 

On-going interaction by Protection Team members with Local Authorities, Private landlords and 

tenants regarding fire safety-related matters: external cladding systems; fire detection and 

warning systems; fire resisting doors (& self-closers); combustibility/fire resistance of 

construction materials; commercial and residential sprinklers systems and water-mist 

suppression systems 

General Enquiries 

If you have a general fire safety enquiry regarding commercial property, please 

email fire.safety@dwfire.org.uk and the Fire Safety Team will respond in office hours.  

Fire Safety Complaint 
If you wish to tell us about fire safety risks in commercial premises, such as locked or blocked 
fire exits, you have three options: 

 You can email the fire safety department at enforcement@dwfire.org.uk 
 Call 01722 69 1717 during office hours (9am-5pm). 
 Call our Service Control Centre on 0306 799 0019 out of office hours (5pm-9am) 

 

On Call Recruitment 

Have you always wondered if you could join the fire service, but haven’t had the opportunity to 
find out more? Have you found yourself seeking your next challenge, keen to give back to the 
local community or wanting to learn new skills including leadership and teamwork? Then 
becoming an on-call firefighter is for you. 
 
As a paid position, on-call firefighters commit anywhere between 40 to 120 hours per week, during 
which time they must be able to respond to the station immediately. 
 
Many have ‘normal’ jobs during the day, then upon their return home make themselves available 
overnight or during the weekends. Some of our crew respond from their workplaces during the 
day, and we are very grateful to their employers for releasing them to perform their vital duties. 
 
Anyone over 18 years old can apply (although you can also apply once you are 17½) you must 
be able to respond and attend the fire station within 5-8 minutes, you have a good standard of 
physical fitness (i.e. you are generally active), and you must have the right to work in the UK.  
 
Further information on becoming an On Call Firefighter can be found at 
www.dwfire.org.uk/working-for-us/on-call-firefighters/ or should you have any questions, you can 
call 01722 691444. 
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Recent News & Events 

Barbecues 

 

Barbecues are great when the sun is shining and you have friends and family to visit, 
but they do carry a fire risk. 

 Always position the barbecue on a level site, away from wooden fencing, sheds 
and hedges. 

 Don’t place the barbecue on dry grass or vegetation. 
 Use firelighters or barbecue fuel to light the coals – NEVER use petrol or 

paraffin. 
 Keep children and pets well away from the cooking area and never leave the 

barbecue unattended. 
 Be careful when grilling fatty foods, as the fat can cause the coals to flare up. 
 Don’t move the barbecue until it is completely cool, and make sure any 

remaining charcoal is cold before disposing of it carefully. Ideally use water to 
damp down the ashes. 

 If using a disposable barbecue, make sure it is completely cold before disposal. 
 NEVER dispose of hot barbecue ashes in plastic rubbish bins as this can easily 

start a fire. 
 Always have a bucket of water or garden hose to hand in case a barbecue gets 

out of hand. 
 Make sure the controls and cylinder valves of a gas barbecue are turned off 

before you change the cylinder, which should be done in a well-ventilated area. 
Always check the connections for leaks. 

 Store gas cylinders outside and protect them from direct sunlight and frost. 
 Make sure your gas barbecue is correctly serviced and that all joints are 

tightened, safe and secure. 
 Never use a barbecue indoors or inside a tent, as they produce potentially lethal 

carbon monoxide. 
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Heath fires and countryside safety 

 

When you are out and about enjoying the countryside, there are some things you can 
do in order to protect our beautiful surroundings and keep you safe. 

Large wildfires are thankfully rare but, when they do occur, they can be very serious 
and affect large areas of the countryside. They also take a great deal of resources to 
bring under control, which impacts the availability of appliances for property fires and 
other emergencies. 

The Upton Heath fire in Dorset in 2011, for example, damaged approximately 250 acres 
of the heath and required the mobilisation of 30 fire engines and 11 Land Rovers. 

Wildfires can ravish the local wildlife, destroying ecosystems in a matter of hours that 
have taken years to build up. If a wildfire encroaches upon farmland, then crops and 
farm buildings can be consumed, and homes that border heathland can also be at risk. 

At their worst, wildfires can cause death or injury to people. A developed wildfire 
creates its own wind, which drives it at speeds faster than people can get out of its way. 

Steps you can take to avoid starting a wildfire: 

 Avoid open fires in the countryside. If you must have a fire, make sure that you’re 
in a designated safe area. 

 Put out cigarettes and other smoking materials properly before you leave your 
vehicle. 

 Do not throw cigarette ends out of your vehicle. They could start a fire and 
destroy surrounding countryside. 

 Don’t leave bottles or glass in woodlands, as sunlight shining through the glass 
can cause a fire to start. Take the items home or put them in a waste or recycling 
bin. 

 If you see a fire in the countryside, report it immediately. Do not try to tackle a 
fire yourself; usually they can’t be put out with a bucket of water. Please call the 
fire service and leave the area as soon as possible. 
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 Ensure that you know your location or a landmark so you can direct the fire 
service. 

 

Response 

Total Fire Calls for Ludgershall Fire Station for period: July and August 2019  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Incidents of Note 

Armed Forces Day, Salisbury  

Ludgershall’s new off road 4x4 vehicle can be seen here providing fire cover on 

Hudson’s Field during the event. 

 

 

 

 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 17 

No. of Fires 14 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions and other Emergencies 5 

No. Of Medical emergencies 3 

Other (Standby at other stations) 7 

Total 46 
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FF Clements passes BA course 

 

2 New recruits pass Basic Skills course 

 

Blue Light Day 
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Dave Adamson 
Station Manager  

South West Wiltshire Email: dave.adamson@dwfire.org.uk  
Tel: 07734 483892 

Twitter - @DWFRSDaveAdamson 
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

 Item Update Actions and recommendations Who 

1. Attendees and apologies 

 Present: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair:  Mark Connolly (MC) Wiltshire Councillor,  Cllr Ian Blair-
Pilling (I B-P) Wiltshire Councillor, Gareth Roger (GR) Wiltshire 
Council, Andy Cole (AC) Wiltshire Council, Peter Knowlson 
(PK) Collingbourne Ducis PC,  David Dennis (DD) 
Collingbourne Ducis PC, Rob Coulthard (RC) Collingbourne 
Kingston PC, Dennis Bottomley (DB) Chair Everleigh PC, Brian 
Jarrett (BJ) local resident, Alan Wood (AW) Chair Fittleton PC, 
Neil Walters (NW) Army Basing Programme and Lt Col Paul 
Eagle (PE) TNB Garrison. 
 
Apologies:   Humph Jones (HJ) Tidworth Town Council, Lt Col 
Nick Turner (NT) TNB Garrison, Nigel Lukowski (NL) 
Stagecoach, Lucy Wileman (LW) Wiltshire Police, Amy Jones 
(AJ) Wiltshire Police, Tony Pickernell (TP) TCAP, and Richard 
Rogers (RR) Community Engagement Manager. 
 
 

  

2. Notes of last meeting 
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

  Minutes of the 29 April 19 minutes had been circulated 
previously and were noted.  

  

3. Financial Position 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Group notes that the 2019/2020 allocation was £11,757 
and with the previous year’s underspend and known 
commitments and Town/Parish contributions to schemes, there 
was a balance of £11,285.88.   
 

  

4. Top 5 Priority Schemes 

a)   
Priority No.01 
 
Issue 5111 
 
A338 / Riverbourne Fields, 
Tidworth 
 

New Footway 

A pathway is requested to be laid from the edge of 
Riverbourne Fields Estate in Tidworth where the roundabout is 
located to join the tank crossing NN. 

 

Complete – Close & Remove 
 
 
 
 
 

RR 

b)   
Priority No.02 
 

Outline proposal sent to Parish Council in early Jan. Awaiting 
PC response confirming agreement on the proposed locations. 

Complete – Close & Remove 
 
 

RR 
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Issue 5458 
 
Netheravon 
 
Request for Village Gates 

  

 

 

 

c)   
Priority No.03 
 
Issue 6161 
 
A338 Collingbourne 
Kingston 
Request for Village Gates 

We wish to install gates at each end of our village to confirm 
the boundaries of the village to traffic on the A338 and to 
remind them of the speed limit that applies in the village. 

 

Complete – Close & Remove 
 

 

 

 

 

 

RR 

d)  

Priority No.04 
 
Issue 6162 
A338 Collingbourne 
Kingston – Junction to 
Brunton 

Roundabout outside St Marys Church Collingbourne Kingston. 
We would like the roundabout to be re-mapped so that traffic 
moving north is obliged to respect the roundabout rather than 
ignore it as is currently too often the case 

Order is with contractor – Indicative completion date of mid 
to end August. Awaiting further information from contractor.  
MC asked how long the works would last.  GR stated one to 
two weeks with 3-way traffic lights. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

e)  Priority No.05 
 
Issue 6696 
 
Collingbourne Ducis 
 
Request for assistance for 
funding of village gates. 
 

Speeding traffic through Collingbourne Ducis. For many years 
Collingbourne Ducis has suffered from speeding traffic through 
the village whether it be on the main A346 A338 or the various 
side entrances to the village. With narrow pavements or none 
in places it can be quite daunting and dangerous at times when 
out walking. As a Parish we want to install the Village Gates as 
help towards traffic calming. Following installation of village 
gates in parts of Worcestershire it was recorded that there was 
a decrease in traffic speeds of between 4 - 5 m.p.h. 

Complete – Close & Remove 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RR 
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f)  

Priority No 06 
 
Issue 6070 
Everleigh, Marlborough 
Road 
Speeding Concerns 

The traffic travels to fast through this village. My cottage is on a 
corner and every day I reverse out I’m met my speeding cars 
appearing suddenly around the corner. At 50 Mph the breeding 
distance is 175 feet. This does not leave enough space for me 
to manoeuvre safely especially as I’m reversing into traffic. 
Many of these cars are travelling well in excess of 50mph 

Meeting with PC & IBP has taken place. GR has confirmed 
that the recommendations for the A342 will be accepted by 
the authority. Discussion was held around Marlborough 
Road, and given the nature of the road and interpretation of 
the environment, there remains some flexibility in providing 
a reduced restriction in this area. Costs to implement are 
circa £4,000 to £5,000. 
 
DB believed that the criteria for both roads were met for a 
40-mph limit, though accepted the A342 was more 
subjective.  GR stated that the A342 did not meet the 
criteria and should not be reduced to 40-mph.  He said that 
the Southern half of Marlborough road did meet the 40-mph 
criteria, but the Northern half did not.  He did state that the 
50-mph limit could be extended to the tank track.   
 
After much discussion it was agreed that MC would write a 
letter explaining the position to Everleigh PC.  On 
contribution to the scheme DB stated Everleigh had already 
contributed £625. MC stated that that was for the surveys, 
the main cost is for the implementation phase and that the 
CATG would require a 25% contribution.  DB was unhappy 
with this and said the PC could not afford £1250.  I B-P 
suggested that the Area Board consider the level of 
contribution from Everleigh at its meeting in September.   
 

MC to write a letter on why the 
A342 will not get a reduced speed 
limit and Marlborough Road will 
only get a 40-mph limit for the 
Southern section of the road and 
an extended 50-mph limit on the 
Northern end should funding be 
allocated. 
 
Area Board to discuss the level of 
contribution required from 
Everleigh PC at its September 
meeting.    

MC/Area 
Board 
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g)  

 
 
Priority No 07 
 
Issue 6832 
 
Fair Mile, Collingbourne 
Kingston 
 
Request for Deer Warning sign 
 

I hit a deer at dusk yesterday on the Wexcombe road on the 
Fairmile. There are many deer there and I was therefore doing 
about 35 miles ph. I love deer. Fortunately, it did not write off 
the car, but I did not kill it outright and had to wait with a 
passer-by till his friend came with a gun. PLEASE CAN WE 
HAVE DEER WARNING SIGNS ON THE FAIR MILE. 

An initial assessment has been provided. The route bisects two 
community areas. Cost to install signs is £800 (£400 per 
CATG). C Kingston have agreed to provide £100 contribution. 

Funding has been sourced for proposal, and added to Works 
Programme for 2019/20. 

 

  

5. Other Priority schemes 

a)  

Issue 6975 
Collingbourne Ducis 

Virtual Footpath 

Assessment on suitability has been completed (see 
attached document). Indicative estimate has been produced 
to deliver scheme – Circa £3,500 (Road Marking only). 
 
PK and DD asked if the virtual path would extend to the 
Sheers pub.  GR stated that it would run the length of 
Cadley Road to approximately the 30 mph sign as such 
schemes can only be provided where speed is no more than 
35-mph. 
 
The Group agreed to fund the scheme on the basis 
Collingbourne Ducis provided 25% funding for the scheme.  
Funding of £875 from the PC was confirmed by PK on 23 
July.  
 

The group agreed to fund the 
scheme at a cost of 
approximately £3500, with a 
contribution of £875 towards this 
cost. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

P
age 41

http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/Areaboard/get_areaboard_issue.php?id=6832
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/Areaboard/get_areaboard_issue.php?id=6975


 
 
 
 
 
 
COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6. Open / Other Issues 

7. New Issues 

a) 

Ref 15-19-1 
 
A338 Tidworth Riverbourne 
Field Roundabout 
 
Safety Concerns 
 

There have been a few accidents on this roundabout.  The 
most recent only a few days ago.  The approach from the 
North is a very straight road and traffic approaches too 
fast.  The accidents are I believe from driver error (driving too 
fast and losing control at the roundabout).  I believe measures 
such as additional signage, road markings and rumble strips 
may be required on the approaches to the roundabout from the 
North.  

Also, barriers on the footpath on the Southern section of the 
roundabout heading Southwards may be required to protect 
pedestrians.  In the most recent accident, any pedestrians at 
this location could have been killed or seriously injured as the 
car overturned and travelled down the path and road. 

There was a discussion on the possible impact of the link road 
opening, which is imminent.  It was decided to look at how 
traffic is behaving when the link road is open and see if an 
engineering solution is required. 

GR to review the site when the 
link road is opened. 

GR 
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8. Other items 

a)   

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 

9. AOB 

a) Tidworth Area Cycle Network 

Tidworth and 
Ludgershall Cycle Network.pdf

 
 
MA to update the map to take into account improvements since 

2013.  Group to consider future improvements required.  

 

At present, resources are unavailable to undertake upgrading 

of map/plan.  PE stated that Veolia have funding for a 

community project to provide an improved foot and cycle link 

between Tidworth and Shipton Bellinger on the Byway between 

the two communities.  GR to link Martin Aldam with the new 

Deputy Garrison Commander to discuss.  

 

GR to link Martin Aldam and the 

new Deputy Garrison 

Commander to discuss the 

project.  

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
MA 
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

b)  

HJ wished the minutes at its April meeting to record the issue 

he had previously raised about the poor design of the Toucan 

crossing outside the Tidworth Post where huge puddles of 

water accumulates at the crossing preventing people from 

using it.  He was also unhappy with the response he had 

received from WC.  MC had contacted the Wiltshire Council 

Cabinet Member for highways and chased three times but has 

yet to receive a reply.  

 

 

 

c)  

I B-P asked if AC could investigate an issue with vehicles 

parking on the A345 and path next to the Dog and Gun pub to 

see if anything could be done.  

AC to look at the site and report 

back 

 
AC 

d)  

NW gave an update on Army Basing highway works.  Problems 

with an Environmental Agency licence has caused a delay to 

the A338 Ram junction, Tidworth works.  This is presently 

going out to contract and it is hoped works will commence at 

the end of September. 

 

Flood management issues have caused delays to the large 

roundabout at the A338/St Andrews Road/Ordnance Road 

roundabout in Tidworth.  Some of the works may be 

commenced after the Ram junction works are complete.  Then 

this would possibly cease to undertake the A338/Station 

Road/Lahore Road junction works in Tidworth before going 

back to finish the large roundabout.   

 

In Ludgershall the footpath next to the A3026 will be complete 

soon and the Toucan crossing outside the Wellington Academy 

is now operational. 
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

 

Tidworth Community Area Transport Group  

 

Highways Officer – Gareth Rogers 

 

 

The A303 junction improvement near Cholderton will 

commence on 26 August and will run for seven weeks.  They 

will be night time works between 7PM and 7AM. 

10. Date of Next Meeting: 14th October 2019  
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

 

 

September 2019 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

GPs to vote on proposal to merge three CCGs 

The Governing Bodies of Bath and North East Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire CCGs have 
approved the decision to pursue the creation of a single CCG with one Governing Body and one set 
of statutory duties by 1 April 2020.  
 
Throughout July and August, we have been meeting and discussing the proposal to merge with our 
stakeholders and gathering their views on our plans. You can add your comments by emailing 
bsw.mergerfeedback@nhs.net before 3 September 2019. 
 
All feedback will be considered by the three Governing Bodies and our collective GP membership will 
be invited to vote on a final decision to apply for merger. The Local Medical Committee (LMC) will 
conduct the voting process which will run from 4 - 17 September 2019. 
 
If we receive membership support, we will then formally apply to NHS England to make a final 
decision regarding the future of BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire CCGs. A detailed application to 
merge needs to be submitted to NHS England by 30 September 2019 to have the full merger in 
place by April 2020. 
 
We will continue to provide you with updates on the process in the coming months. 

 

  

News  
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

Our Health Our Future – engagement to support BSW five year plan 

We wrapped up the survey and engagement for 
Our Health Our Future at the end of July - thanks to 
everyone who took the time to share their views.  
 
Over six weeks we received more than 1,450 
survey response from across Bath and North East 
Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW) and talked 
with hundreds more at markets, on the streets and 
in groups at meetings. 
 
Our Health Our Future aimed to find out what was important to people for the future of local health 
and care services. The feedback we received will help us build our five year plan for services in the 
BSW region. 
 
Responses are currently being analysed and we will share the key themes and ideas in due course. 
 
To find out more about Our Health Our Future you can visit the website www.ourhealthourfuture.org. 

 

Governing Body meeting 

Our next Governing Body meeting is on Tuesday 24 September 2019 at 10am at Southgate House, 

Pans Lane, Devizes SN10 5EQ.  

A BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW) Governing Body in Common meeting will be held on 

Wednesday 25 September 2019 at 6pm in the Kennet Room at the Hilton Hotel, Lydiards Field, 

Great Western Way, Swindon, SN5 8UZ. 

You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 

www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public  

 

News archive 

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 

 
Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        NHS Wiltshire CCG           @NHSWiltshireCCG 

Back to top 
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Hundreds of people in Bath & North East 
Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire have shared 
their views on how to improve NHS health 
services where they live.

Increasing the use of technology for booking 
appointments and data sharing between health 
services; helping people lead a healthier 
lifestyle to prevent illness; shortening waiting 
times for access to GP appointments; and 
for health professionals to have a better 
understanding of long-term health conditions, 
such as autism, were some of the themes that 
emerged from people in the region.

Their views were shared as part of the 
Healthwatch #WhatWouldYouDo? campaign and 
the findings are revealed in a new report.

Nearly 700 residents, patients and their 
families took part in ‘What Would You do?’ 
activities, which launched in March to 
encourage people in the region to share 
their views about how extra money from the 
Government should be spent on local NHS 
services.

The public were asked to give their views 
about how local services could improve, and 
to share ideas about how the NHS can help 
people live healthier lives and take more 
control of their care.

Stacey Plumb, Manager at Healthwatch 
Wiltshire, said: “The Government is investing 
an additional £20 billion a year until 2023 in 
the NHS as part of the NHS Long Term Plan. We 
were asked to help find out what local people 
thought was the best way for the NHS in Bath & 
North East Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire to 
invest in the right services as part of this plan.

“It was wonderful to listen to so many people 
keen to make a difference in our local NHS. 
These views are all in the report and we will 
now monitor how the local NHS responds.”

Dr Ian Orpen, Chair of the BaNES, Swindon 
and Wiltshire Clinical Board, said: “It’s clear 
that local people have strong views about how 
heath and care services should be organised 
in the future. We will listen to them and make 
sure we address their concerns as we draw up 
plans for how we organise services over the 
coming years.”

The report is being shared with the local NHS 
and can be viewed on our website. 

Area Board Update
September 2019

01225 434218 			  info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 	 www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

Wish lists for health and care services in 
BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire revealed 
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

23rd September 2019 

 

 

Headlines/Key successes 
 

 

 Summer Party Saturday 13th July.  Our annual village Summer Party took 
place at the playground on Saturday 13th July.  Activities included egg and 
spoon races, relay races, golf pitch and putt and coconut shy. Attendance was 
disappointing, but nevertheless this was an enjoyable community event. 

 

 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 
There are two village events planned for the remainder of this year, both at St Peter’s 
Church:  
 

 A Harvest Festival service will take place on Saturday 5th October at 3pm. 
 

 Christmas Carol Service will take place on Saturday 7th December at 5pm, 
followed by mulled wine and mince pies. 

 
 
 
 

Signed: Denis Bottomley, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council 

Date:    3rd September 2019 
 

     

Page 51





 

Report to Tidworth Area Board 

Date of Meeting 23/09/2019 

Title of Report Community Area Grant funding 

 

Purpose of the report: 
To consider the applications for funding listed below  

Applicant Amount requested 

Applicant: The Wellington Academy 
Project Title: Upgrade of Community Football Pitches 
and Goals 
 
View full application 
  

£3431.00 

Applicant: The History Group 
Project Title: Printing At Home and Abroad 
 
View full application 
  

£1000.00 

Applicant: Fittleton Parish Council 
Project Title: Promotion of healthy lifestyle for all age 
groups in Netheravon 
 
View full application 
  

£500.00 

Applicant: Wiltshire Creative 
Project Title: Wiltshire Creative - Tidworth Cultural 
Holiday Activity 2019-20 
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

Applicant: Tidworth Community Area Partnership 
Project Title: Tidworth Area Board Community Area 
Awards 
 
View Full Application 
  

£800.00 

Page 53

Agenda Item 17

http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=3346
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=3425
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=3416
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=3367
file:///C:/Users/richard.rogers/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/X9DWMPMF/View%20Full%20Application


1. Background 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to 
them. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the Area Board 
Grants Guidance 
 
The funding criteria and application forms are available on the council’s website.  

2. Main Considerations 
2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2018/2019 year 
is made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded. 
 
2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the 
Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards. 
 
2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community 
Area Board grants criteria.  

3. Environmental & Community Implications 
Grant Funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, 
social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent of 
which will be dependent upon the individual project.  

4. Financial Implications 
Financial provision had been made to cover this expenditure.  

5. Legal Implications 
There are no specific legal implications related to this report.  

6. Human Resources Implications 
There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.  

7. Equality and Inclusion Implications 
Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in 
order to meet the Council’s Public Sector Equality Duty. 
 
Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Council’s equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based 
projects and schemes, where they meet the funding criteria.  

8. Safeguarding Implications 
The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place 
to safeguard children, young people and vulnerable adults.  

9. Applications for consideration  

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3346 

The Wellington 
Academy 

Upgrade of Community 
Football Pitches and Goals 

£3431.00 
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Project Description: 
The Wellington Academy currently has a large grass playing field which it uses on 
a regular basis for sports lessons. Sections of the field which are good are used for 
rounders athletics etc. The grass pitch that is unusable for football rugby or 
athletics because of the sheer size of rabbit holes dotted around the pitch. We 
would like to install rabbit fencing around the perimeter of the playing field to 
enable local teams to come back and be able to use our facilities. 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
(CEM put your input here) 
 
 This is the community side of the school and they piggy back on the resources used by 

the school to offer a service to the public that is not available locally unless you are part 

of a structured club such as Tidworth Town or Ludgershall sports.  

 They rent the sport facilities because there is a need and it allows them to pay for the 

upkeep of the facilities.   

 The application meets the criteria and can be considered for approval 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3425 The History Group 
Printing At Home and 
Abroad 

£1000.00 

Project Description: 
Over the past 2 years the History Group has held a series of talks by local people 
about their lives and experiences. These talks were recorded and we would like to 
publish them in a book entitled At Home and Abroad 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
The application meets  the criteria and can be considered for approval 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3416 

Fittleton Parish 
Council 

Promotion of healthy lifestyle for 
all age groups in Netheravon 

£500.00 

Project Description: 
Part of our project is to encourage all age groups to use our Millennium Park for 
outdoor activities. We have put in new play equipment for the very young and we 
have made part of the Park into a wildflower/wildlife meadow. We have come to 
realise that we need seating and tables so that families of all ages can relax in the 
Park and have a picnic while watching their children play. The extra seating will 
also be an asset for our older generation who are not able to walk in the 
countryside anymore so go to the Millennium Park to sit and enjoy the rural setting. 
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Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
 

 The project is for the Parish of Netheravon not  Fittleton 

 As it is a Parish Council applying, a significant percentage of the funding 
should be expected to be provided by them. 70% will be provided by precept 
and fundraising 

 The grant meets the criteria and can be considered for approval 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3367 

Wiltshire 
Creative 

Wiltshire Creative - Tidworth 
Cultural Holiday Activity 2019-20 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
Wiltshire Creatives current engagement in Tidworth is through our Community Hub 
work with Army Welfare Services. We are applying to the Area Board to fund one 
year of free activity in Tidworth outside of school term-time. This will enable our 
Community Hub programme to provide more residents with high quality family-
friendly arts provision including a Family Fiesta linked to the Salisbury Arts 
Festival. We will extend our offer with diverse art forms including music theatre 
graffiti and animation. We will also bring up to 3 professional performances to 
Tidworth hosted at the Youth Development Centre space given in kind by AWS.  
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
  

 £7,585 of the £12,585 project is being provided by third parties 

 This initiative provides a large diverse provision of arts facilities for families 
and young people 

 The funding can be taken from the youth funding pot if preferred 

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 
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Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3410 TCAP 
Tidworth Area Board Community 
Area Awards 

£800.00 

Project Description: 
This project is to reward individuals who have gone beyond the line of duty to 
support their local community. The awards are an annual event which includes 
nominations from across the Tidworth Area Board Community both Civilian and 
Military. 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
 

 The funding will be taken from the health and wellbeing pot which is revenue 

 The health and wellbeing group have seen the application and support it. 
However they would like it confirmed that this is not an area board led event 
but a TCAP event. 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report 
 
Report Author: 
Richard Rogers 
Community Engagement Manager 
07771547522 
Richard.Rogers@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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Report to Tidworth 

Date of Meeting 23/09/2019 

Title of Report Community Youth Grants 

1. Purpose of the report: 
To ask Councillors to consider the following applications seeking funding from the 
Tidworth Area Board.  

Application 
Grant 
Amount 

 

Applicant: The Salisbury Museum 
Project Title: The Image - Photography 
Skills for Targeted Young People 

£3207.00  

2. Main Considerations 
 
Councillors will need to be satisfied that grants awarded in the 2018/19 year are 
made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of the award being 
made.  
 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them 
by the Cabinet member for Communities, Campuses, Area Boards, Leisure, 
Libraries and Flooding. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere 
to the Area Board Grants Guidance 2014/2015. 
 
 
Community Youth Grants will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of 
cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the 
extent and specifics of which will be dependent upon the individual project.  
 
Community Youth Grants give all local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Councils an equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based 
projects and schemes.  
 
3. The applications  

Applicant: The Salisbury Museum 
Project Title: The Image - Photography 
Skills for Targeted Young People 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
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Board: 
£3207.00 

This application meets grant criteria 2018/19 
 
Project Summary:A referral only project for young people ages 13 to 18 
who are or are at risk of becoming NEET teaching photography skills and 
supporting them to create an exhibition of their work about their experience 
of living in their community how they are perceived and how they wish to be 
perceived. The course includes gaining a Bronze Arts Award qualification. 
 
The Community Engagement Manager has worked closely with the project 
organisers. 

The project will use the new HACT model of evaluation that measures the 
quantitative impact of the project 

The project targets young people most in need of support an positive 
activities 

Report Author: 
Richard Rogers, Tidworth Area Board 
01225 713000 
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